
July 16, 2025

President Donald J. Trump
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear President Trump,

We write to express our deep concern regarding the $1.1 billion claw back of funds to the Corporation for
Public Broadcasting (CPB) included in the proposed recissions you sent to Congress on May 28, 2025. 
The package was passed through the House of Representatives on June 12, over the objections of all 
Democratic and four Republican Members. The cuts to CPB in the recission package undermine the 
public media that Americans rely on for unfettered access to information, educational programming for 
kids, cultural programming, and nationwide emergency alerting. 

Public media has received bipartisan support for the past 50 years because Congress has continuously 
recognized that access to public media is in the public’s best interest. The Public Radio Satellite System 
(PRSS) is the backbone of the Emergency Alert System (EAS) and Amber Alerts and plays a critical role 
in keeping Americans informed and safe during emergencies. As key local news providers, public radio 
stations leverage their reporting resources to offer live news and information on disasters and other 
emergencies, providing real-time information on where local audiences can access resources and safe 
locations.

As our nation experiences increased instances of severe weather and climate shocks, this service is more 
important than ever. In Minnesota, Minnesota Public Radio (MPR) delivers programming and services 
across the state, and in some areas is the only local source for news and updates during an emergency. 
When the power goes out, and cell networks or the internet go down, MPR is the most reliable form of 
communication in an emergency and provides essential backstopping for all other emergency alerting 
services and activities across the public media system. This is true across all 50 states, and losing this 
important service in the middle of hurricane, flood, and tornado season will prove devastating nationwide.

Of the $1.1 billion included in the rescission proposal, 70% of these funds will be pulled out of local 
stations that are independently owned and operated in our communities. For many smaller stations in 
rural communities across the country, these cuts will prove utterly devastating, because they provide 
local, state, and regional news that is no longer provided through other outlets. These small stations will 
not survive, resulting in news deserts for these communities and putting thousands of American lives at 
risk. 

We ask your administration to withdraw this rescission proposal and protect the vital services that CPB 
provides. If the rescissions go ahead as planned, we will be requesting a report to Congress as to how 
your administration plans to fill the void left behind, particularly in the areas of emergency alerting and 
local news reporting.



Sincerely,

Betty McCollum
Member of Congress

Tina Smith
United States Senator

Nikema Williams
Member of Congress

Danny K. Davis
Member of Congress

Stephen F. Lynch
Member of Congress

John Garamendi
Member of Congress

Suzanne Bonamici
Member of Congress

Mike Thompson
Member of Congress

William R. Keating
Member of Congress

Pramila Jayapal
Member of Congress

Zoe Lofgren
Member of Congress

Mary Gay Scanlon
Member of Congress

Joyce Beatty
Member of Congress
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Ilhan Omar
Member of Congress

Laura Friedman
Member of Congress

Rashida Tlaib
Member of Congress

Seth Magaziner
Member of Congress

Raja Krishnamoorthi
Member of Congress

Sheila Cherfilus-McCormick
Member of Congress

Dave Min
Member of Congress

André Carson
Member of Congress

Marcy Kaptur
Member of Congress

Richard E. Neal
Member of Congress

Diana DeGette
Member of Congress

Greg Stanton
Member of Congress

Kevin Mullin
Member of Congress

Dwight Evans
Member of Congress
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Kelly Morrison
Member of Congress

Marc A. Veasey
Member of Congress

Brendan F. Boyle
Member of Congress

Adam Smith
Member of Congress

Julia Brownley
Member of Congress

Ami Bera, M.D.
Member of Congress

James P. McGovern
Member of Congress

Robert J. Menendez
Member of Congress

Shontel M. Brown
Member of Congress

Sanford D. Bishop, Jr.
Member of Congress

Shri Thanedar
Member of Congress

Brittany Pettersen
Member of Congress

Andrea Salinas
Member of Congress

Jared Huffman
Member of Congress
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Bonnie Watson Coleman
Member of Congress

Emily Randall
Member of Congress

Steve Cohen
Member of Congress

Paul D. Tonko
Member of Congress

Delia C. Ramirez
Member of Congress

CC: Chairman Brendan Carr, Federal Communications Commission
Director Russell T. Vought, Office of Management and Budget
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